

Silverdale Road, Earley, Reading, RG6 7HS
0118 926 2467
trustees@maidenerleghtrust.org
www.maidenerleghtrust.org

24 June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you are all well. As you will have seen in the media, there have been announcements about "catch up" provision. I am aware that a number of you have written to your respective Head teachers asking for details.

At the moment, we do not have any details of the funding allocations for individual schools, so we are not able to specify what provision we will put in place at this time.

Head teachers and the Trust's School Improvement Team have started planning for September and beyond, but I would stress that any "catch up" programme will be a long-term endeavour and that provision will not look the same for all learners and each school will put in place something that meets the needs of their learners. When we know more details from the government, and have considered our plans in more detail, your child's Headteacher will contact you, but rest assured that we are determined to give learners every opportunity to re-build their confidence and skills and fill any knowledge gaps that they may have.

I also wanted to confirm our position with regard to the publishing of end of year reports.

- Great Hollands Primary School and Hamilton School will be issuing their usual end of year report for all learners by the end of the summer term.
- The secondary schools have all issued two interim reports, but will not be issuing the third, as the data would not be reliable given the period of lockdown. If you would like to arrange a discussion with your child's teacher(s), however, please contact the school to do so. For secondary students in Years 11 and 13, your child's final examination grades will be reported to you via the usual App. If you have any problems with the App, please contact your school's reception.

Please note there will not be any formal attendance reporting this term.

Yours sincerely

May Da

Miss M Davies

Chief Executive Officer